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Saturday, February 6, 4:30 PM Mass 

Servers:  M. Threm, AJ Brockhaus, A. Pettinger 

Lectors:  Joe Siefert, JoEllen Sunderhaus 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Patrick Bissmeyer, Nancy 

Schuster, Mary Ann Lennon, Tom Sunderhaus, Sue 

Hines, Jerry Schmidt 

Sunday, February 7, 8:30 AM Mass 

Servers:  S. Richter, D. Wolterman, I. Tonne 

Lectors:  Bob Carle, Mary Ann Bowling 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Steve Hatke, Carolyn 

Engel, Bob Engel, Debbie Schneider, Erin Siemer, 

Laura Kruze 

Sunday, February 7, 11:00 AM Mass 

Servers: G. Smith, B. Smith, F. Haun 

Lectors: Tim Lees, Eileen Molulon 

Eucharistic Ministers: Alyssa Molulon, Ben 

Molulon, Jonathan Molulon, Ben Peters, Madeline 

Peters, Jessica Brockman, Nancy Ziegler, Michael 

Hayes, Sam Moeller, Mary Ellen Moeller 

LITURGICAL  M INISTERS  

 

Monday, February 1 
 

     8:30 a.m. Jack Ernst/Lois 

Tuesday, February 2 
 

     8:30 a.m. For the Residents 

Wednesday, February 3 
 

     8:30 a.m. Loraine Engel/Jean Purtell 

Thursday, February 4 
 

     8:30 a.m. Robert Krummen/Karen & Roger 

Friday, February 5 
 

     8:30 a.m. Sue Papin/Rita & Dave Ball 

Saturday, February 6  
 

    4:30 PM   50th Wedding Anniversary  

   Linda & Gene Culman 

Sunday, February 7 
 

    8:30 a.m. Dorothy Schultz/Carolyn & 

    Denny Holterman 

  11:00 a.m. For the Parish 
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Parish Library Spot  
 The book Taking It Personally:  How 

Your Catholic Faith Can Transform 

You by Leo Zanchettin will help 

Catholics uncover the life changing 

realities of their faith ï and how that 

faith can transform and redeem 

them.  A few topics covered in the book are 

conversion, hearing God in prayer, getting more out 

the Mass, and fighting temptation and sin. In his 

review of the book, Mitch Finley (an author) says, 

ñRead it, and youôll want to read it again and 

again.  Whatever you do, donôt miss it.ò  
 

CHECK IT OUT! 

PREPARE TO  HEAR GODɀS WORD  

Readings for February 7, 2016 
 

Isaiah 6:1-8 

      The vision of God convinces the prophet of his 

own unworthiness. 
 

1 Corinthians 15:1-11 

      Paul reminds us of the reliable truth of the Gospel. 
 

Luke 5:1-11 

     Jesus begins in the ñtheatreò of Galilee. 

ñLove never fails.ò Trust the love of 

God and follow your heart. 

 (1 Corinthians 12:31-13:4-13) 
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Monday, February 1 

Mass, 8:30 a.m., Chapel 

Adoration, 9:15 a.m., Chapel 

Monday Marthaôs Group, 9:30 a.m. 

Rosary, 7:00 p.m., Chapel 
 

Tuesday, February 2 
Mass, 8:30 a.m., Northgate Atria 

Young Adult Group, 7:00 p.m., POMR #2 
 

Wednesday, February 3 

All School Mass, 8:30 a.m., Church 

Seniorôs Meeting, 1:00 p.m., Gathering Space  
 

Thursday,  February 4 

Mass, 8:30 a.m., Chapel 

Josephôs Group, 9:00 a.m., POMR #2 

Shopping Cent$, 9:00 a.m., POMR#1 

Thursdayôs Marthaôs Group, 3:00 p.m. 

Homeless Meal Prep, 3:00 p.m., Cafeteria 

Schoolôs Open House, 6:00 p.m., Church 
 

Friday, February 5 

Mass, 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

Saturday, February 6 

Reconciliation, 2:30 PM, Reconciliation Chapel 

Mass, 4:30 PM 
 

Sunday, February 7 

Mass, 8:30 AM 

Mass, 11:00 AM 

THIS  WEEK IN  OUR PARISH   PARISH  INFORMATION  

2ÌÕÐÖÙɀÚɯ,ÌÌÛÐÕÎ 
 

Wednesday, February 3 
 

1:00 - 3:00 PM in the Gathering Space 
 

Entertainment provided by St. Johnôs Kindergarten 

Students. 
 

Please bring a dessert to share. 

St John's School is hosting Annual 

Scholastic Book Fair in the School's 

Library.  The Book Fair will kick-off at the 

Schoolôs Open House on Thursday, February 4 from 

6:00 - 8:00 PM.  In addition, the book fair will be 

open after 11:00 AM Mass on Sunday, February 7 

and on Sunday, February 14 from 12 - 2 PM. Please 

consider supporting the School's Library by 

shopping the Book Fair. If you have any questions, 

p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  S u e  K a r w i s c h  a t 

mkarwisch@cinci.rr.com. New this year, Book Fair 

will be available from 6:00 - 8:00 PM during the 

February 12 Fish Fry. 

Attention all Servers  
There will be a mandatory Server Training Session 

on Sunday, February 21 from 9:30 a.m. ï 10:30 a.m. 

in Church. Training for new and existing servers. 

Any one interested in joining this ministry may 

attend as well  Please dress appropriately for this 

Session.  In the event you are unable to attend, 

please contact Ann Johns at 245-0496.  Thanking 

you in advance for your service. 

Pastoral Counseling Services  
Are you wishing to improve your relationship with 

yourself, your God, your spouse or your family? Do 

you desire some help? Professional assistance is 

available to deal with emotional, psychological and 

spiritual issues. Pastoral Counseling Services are 

available through St. John the Baptist and Corpus 

Christi parishes by a certified degreed Pastoral 

Counselor, Sr. Jane Frey, OSF, LPC. Call 923-4241, 

Monday - Friday, between 9:00 am - 6:00 pm. Hours 

are by appointment only. 

"ÈÛÏÖÓÐÊɯ,ÌÕɀÚɯ"ÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌ 
All Saints Parish in Indiana is hosting a Catholic 

Men's Conference on Saturday, March 5, 2016 at 

East Central High School Performing Arts Center, 

St. Leon, IN.  The conference will be from 9:00AM 

ï 3:30PM with lunch provided.  Tickets cost is $45 

before March 5, with discounts available for parish 

groups and high school/college students.  To take 

advantage of the group discount, please call Bob 

Kopp (385-8849) or via email bob.kopp@fuse.net  

For more information see the conference web site:  

http://www.e6catholicmensconference.com/ 

mailto:mkarwisch@cinci.rr.com
mailto:bob.kopp@fuse.net
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STEWARDSHIP  OF FINANCE  TIDBITS  BY TERRI  REDER 

SHOPPING  CENTS 

DID YOU KNOW know that the SJB Boys Passer 

soccer team won the 35th Annual Ohio SAY Soccer 

State Tournament in November? Players include 

Justin Lynch, Tyler Wolterman, Dylan Vanden 

Eynden, Matt Gittings, Owen Hasenzahl, Branden 

Wilt, Dylan Parker, Will Gehring, Hayden Carter, 

Maguire Francis, Jax McNett. Coaches are Brock 

Wilt, Greg Gehring, and Ryan Carter. 

Congratulations! 

 

DID YOU KNOW that Donald Baechle, Francis 

Pletikapich, William Schutte and Joseph Windt are 75 

year members of St. Johnôs Foresters?  

 

DID YOU KNOW that our festival is only seven 

months away? Mark our calendar for August 19, 20 & 

21.  

 

DID YOU KNOW that on February 4 is SJB 

Schoolôs Open House? If you know of anyone who is 

interested in sending their children, please tell them 

about it. 

 

STEWARDSHIP FOR THE WEEK  

 

 ñLove is patient, love is kind. It is not jealous, it is 

not pompous.ò (1 Corinthians 13:4) 
 

Do you get jealous? Do you focus more on the things 

that other people have than on the gifts that God has 

given to you? Are you pompous? Do you acquire 

more possessions to impress others? At times we are 

all guilty of these things. Pray for more humility. Pray 

to become less self-centered and more God-centered. 

Donôt forget to use Shopping Cent$ for all your 

grocery, gas, and retail needs. Shopping Cent$ profits 

go to the school keep tuition cost down, helping all 

school families save a money! Stop by the Bell Tower 

before or after weekend masses or send your order in 

through school on Thursday. 

 

Looking to way to give your time to the parish and 

meet new people?  We need one more new volunteer 

to sell 30 minutes before and after 4:30 Mass on the 

third Saturday each month.  Please leave a message on 

the hotline (699-6960 ext. 240) if you would like to 

join the Shopping Cent$ volunteers.  

 

 

 

 

 

2016 Catholic Ministries Appeal  
 

Thanks to all who have made their pledge to the 2016 Catholic Ministries Appeal during last weekendôs 

Commitment Weekend.  Your pledge makes a tremendous difference to the local, Catholic ministries supported 

by the CMA. For more information about this yearôs appeal, please visit CatholicAppeal.info. Or, Text to Donate: 

Text the phrase "2016CMA" to 555-888 (standard data and message rates may apply). Thank you! 

JANUARY 24, 2016 COLLECTION REPORT 

 Adult Collection (includes 

Electronic Donations) 

Children Collection 

$ 

 

$ 

10,838.59 

 

3.85 

 Debt Reduction 

Religious Retirement 

First Offering 

St. Vincent de Paul 

$ 

$ 

$ 

$ 

325.00 

5.00 

20.00 

85.00 

 

 
This Year to Date 

Last Year to Date 

Comparison to Last Year 

$ 

$ 

$ 

444,768.67 

438,609.98 

6158.69 

 
Adult Envelopes 

Children Envelopes 

Electronic Donators 

Thank You! 

 247 

4 

51 
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BY DOUG SCHMUTTE  

L 
ast week I announced that our parish is 

purchasing a new hymnal and explained 

the reasons behind that decision. If, you 

didnôt see last weekôs bulletin, Iôll just, 

again say that after 14 years of service to our parish 

community, our current hymnals are in need of 

being replaced and we are purchasing the most 

current edition of the Gather hymnal, entitled 

Gather 3RD Edition. These hymnals will arrive 

sometime around the beginning of April.  

        As I stated last week, I am very excited about 

this. Not only does it offer us a very large amount of 

new hymnody, but it is also in concert with the new 

translation of the Roman Missal. 

I also mentioned last week that the upfront cost 

of these books will be approximately $15,000. Yes, 

thatôs a large amount to pay for hymnals. But, 

hardbound hymnals are meant to last between 10 

and 15 years. So, I like to break it down over that 

amount of time. Our current hymnals have lasted us 

about 14 years. If our new hymnals were to last 15 

years, then over that period of time, the cost per year 

would be about $1,000. So, over 52 weeks, that 

would be $19 a week for our new hymnals, about the 

cost to have a large pizza delivered to our house. 

Therefore, I extend an invitation to each 

parishioner to consider prayerfully donating a 

hymnal. We are asking for a $20 donation for each 

hymnal. I know it has seemed lately, that youôve 

been hit from all sides. First, we had the One Faith, 

One Hope, One Love Campaign, then the Annual 

Fund Drive began, and most recently, we started our 

part of the Catholic Ministries Appeal. So, I know it 

seems ï here we go again ï asking for more money. 

Again, I simply ask you to 

consider donating a book. Inside 

the hymnal would be a very nice 

donor bookplate that would adhere 

directly to the inside front cover of 

the hymnal. By donating a hymnal 

you could celebrate the memory of 

a  d e p a r t e d  l o v e d  o n e , 

commemorate an important event, 

or simply honor your family name. 

When the books arrive, we will 

set aside a specific time to bless the new hymnals. 

You can actually hold the book and then place it in 

the pew you usually sit in. 

I truly believe that if each family donated one 

book, that the cost to our parish would almost be 

nothing. And just so you know, I am not asking you 

to do something that I am not going to do myself. I 

am not only an employee of this parish, but I am also 

a parishioner. So I plan on making the sacrifice as 

well. 

Thanks in advance for your prayerful 

consideration on helping St. Johnôs once again.  

As we heard in last weekôs second reading, we are 

all parts of one body. If all of the parts of our body 

join together to aid in this endeavor, not only will it 

help our parish financially, but it will draw us closer 

to becoming truly one body in Christ. 

If you have any questions about the new hymnals 

or how to donate a hymnal, please donôt hesistate to 

call the parish office or email me directly ï 

dschmutte@stjohnsdr.org. 

Thanks again and have a great week. 

Week by  Week Through the Year  of  Mercy  

R 
ave reviews greeted Jesusô first hometown 

homily proclaiming a year of Godôs 

mercy, but the mood turned violent when 

he went on to declare that Godôs mercy 

embraces outsiders; it rejects distinctions between 

citizen and foreigner, acceptable and unworthy, even 

sinner and saint. Far from being anyoneôs personal 

possession, Godôs kingdom is open to everyone, 

Godôs love unconditional, Godôs mercy boundless. 

By this Jubilee Year of Mercy, Pope Francis repeats 

Jesusô challenge in todayôs Gospel to broaden our 

horizons until our vision matches Jesusô vision of 

every sinner as a potential saint, and each suffering 

stranger as our neighbor. Jesus, says Pope Francis, 

continually went beyond the law, keeping company 

with public sinners and even sharing meals with 

them to demonstrate that Godôs mercy is ñthe beat-

ing heart of the Gospelò (Misericordiae Vultus, 12). 

To be truly Jesusô disciples, such unconditional love 

and boundless mercy must also be at the center of all 

we say and do.  
ðPeter Scagnelli, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 

Papal quotes Copyright © 2015, Libreria Editrice Vaticana. Used with permission.  

mailto:dschmutte@stjohnsdr.org
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to LOVE as  

GOD LOVES 

The JOY of the GOSPEL 

ñThough it is true that this 

mission  demands great 

generosity on our part, it would 

be wrong to see it as a heroic 

individual undertaking, for it is 

first and foremost the Lordôs 

work, surpassing anything which we can see and 

understand. Jesus is ñthe first and greatest 

evangelizerò. In every activity of evangelization, the 

primacy always belongs to God, who has called us to 

cooperate with him and who leads us on by the power 

of his Spirit. The real newness is the newness which 

God himself mysteriously brings about and inspires, 

provokes, guides and accompanies in a thousand 

ways. The life of the Church should always reveal 

clearly that God takes the initiative, that ñhe has 

loved us firstò (1 Jn 4:19) and that he alone ñgives 

the growthò (1 Cor 3:7). This conviction enables us 

to maintain a spirit of joy in the midst of a task so 

demanding and challenging that it engages our entire 

life. God asks everything of us, yet at the same time 

he offers everything to us.  
 

This is paragraph 12 of Pope Francisô apostolic exhortation 

ñEvangelii Gaudium.ò  Vatican Translation.   

Emphases my own. 

 

Office of Christian Formation  

By Amanda Weickert 
 

          In last weekôs column I mentioned two specific 
efforts at evangelization here at St. Johnôs.  This week I 

would like to speak with you about our brand new 

evangelization ministry: the St. Johnôs Prayer 

Apostles. 

     It seems foolhardy to attempt to grow in Godôs love 

and share this love with others without bothering to ask 

for Godôs help.  As Pope Francis beautifully reminds us, 

evangelization is Godôs work.  All of our own efforts to 

share the joy of the Gospel with others are composed of 

Godôs strength and grace.  Pope Francis explains that 

ñthough it is true that this mission demands great 

generosity on our part, it would be wrong to see it as a 

heroic individual undertaking, for it is first and foremost 

the Lordôs work, surpassing anything which we can see 

and understandò (Evangelii Gaudium 12).  What could 

be more appropriate as we renew our own parishôs 

evangelization efforts than asking for Godôs guidance 

and grace?   

     The St. Johnôs Prayer Apostles will commit to pray 

weekly for Godôs grace in support of our parish 

community and mission: ñWe love God.  We love 

others.  We make disciples.ò  Prayer Apostles will have 

specific opening and closing prayers but are free to 

spend the remainder of their prayer time as they choose, 

such as praying the rosary or in silent contemplation.  

They can pray whenever and wherever they wish, and 

while we will not have a regularly scheduled meetings 

Prayer Apostles are certainly invited to pray together as 

they are able.  I will also send out a short weekly quote 

on prayer or evangelization to support them in their 

mission.            

     Even if you do not feel called to be a Prayer Apostle I 

encourage you to personally invite other people you 

know who might be called to this ministry of prayer.  

(Evangelization is, after all, about sharing Godôs love 

and inviting someone to prayer is certainly 

evangelization itself!)  As always please feel free to 

contact me with any questions or if you feel God may be 

calling you to become a St. Johnôs Prayer Apostle.  

Registration forms and prayer cards are also available at 

the parish office. 

     Father of Creation, you give us everything we 

have and are.  Grace us with the humility to ask for 

your help and accept your love, particularly as we 

seek to share your love with all our brothers and 

sisters.  Amen. 

 Amanda Weickert  
aweickert@stjohnsdr.org 

 

Do you need to talk through something or have and 

questions about our faith?  It would be my joy to meet 

with you!  Please feel free to call or schedule an ap-

pointment any time! 
___________________________________________ 

 

VIRTUS online bulletins 
     Volunteers, please complete your VIRTUS bulle-

tins online.  Make sure when you go to VIRTUS.org 

you log in and then complete the training bulletin.  If 

you do not log in and click on the article link under the 

training tab you may be mistakenly taking the weekly 

survey question which appears on VIRTUSô homepage 

instead of the  required training bulletin.  Thank you! 
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Young Adult Ministry  
 

 This past Tuesday, our young adults gathered for a 

night of gospel reflection, awesome conversation, 

and great fellowship. The group meets at 7pm every 

Tuesday night and they are all excited for this up-

coming 2016 Year of Mercy! Also, this weekend 

they are going to receive a special blessing from Fr. 

Tim at the 11am Mass. Please look for them and say 

HI to our young adults on Sunday! If you are inter-

ested in joining our Young Adult Group here at St. 

Johnôs, please contact Rod Dunlap at 

rdunlap@stjohnsdr.org.  

High School Ministry  
This Sunday, our high school youth continues on be-

ing ñCHOSENò. Please continue to pray for our high 

school youth as they begin this journey of drawing 

closer to Christ and learning more about themselves. 

We will meet again on Sunday, Feb. 14 at 7pm in the 

Youth Ministry room. If you are in high school and 

interested in joining us, please contact Rod Dunlap at 

rdunlap@st.johnsdr.org or 614-1789.  

Junior High Ministry  
This past week was a busy one for our Junior High 

Youth. On Thursday night, our Confirmation candi-

dates had their Pot Luck dinner with their sponsors. 

This was a great night and a wonderful opportunity 

for them to spend time connecting with their sponsors 

during this journey. Please continue to pray for our 

Confirmation candidates.  

 

Also, on Friday many of our Junior High Youth came 

out for a Game Night at St. Johnôs. This was a fun 

night filled with games, laughter, food, and fellow-

ship with one another. The junior high youth had a 

blast and look forward to more events in the future! 
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Please contact Rod Dunlap for more  

information at 385-8010. 


